
From: Dedman, Kealy
Sent: November 5, 2021 8:56 AM
To: ZZT-Members of Regional Council
Cc: ZZT-ELT Executive Leadership Team; Lockyer, Kathryn; Ricketts, Terry; Nevland, Erik; Coleman, 

Simone; Jurrius, Stephanie; Avsec, Joe
Subject: Update on School Bus Camera Negotiations

Good morning Members of Council, 

Further to Resolution 2021-861 passed at the July 8, 2021, Regional Council meeting, staff have continued to negotiate with 
STOPR's selected vendor, BusPatrol Inc., and have recently signed a Term Sheet that outlines key principles that must be 
reflected in a contract to implement a Peel Region automated school bus stop arm camera program. Signing the Term Sheet 
with BusPatrol was a critical step towards bringing the Region of Peel, BusPatrol, the Local Municipalities, and STOPR’s 
expectations more closely into alignment. 

Moving forward to the next stage of negotiations, the Term Sheet will be used as the basis for negotiating contracts between 
BusPatrol Inc., STOPR, the Region, and each of the Local Municipalities. These contracts are expected to have the greatest 
impact on the Local Municipalities with key details, such as the financial model, processes to maintain evidence integrity, and 
management of Court capacity, still to be decided. Regional staff will continue working with local municipal staff and anticipate 
that local municipal staff will be taking reports to their councils in accordance with their processes. 

Cameras and technology can be installed on the school buses once all the contracts have been negotiated and signed by all 
parties. Based on the current stage of contract development as well as outstanding Provincial requirements (such as the 
development of Provincial forms necessary to process tickets) and given the anticipated timeline for full-fleet technology 
installation, an operational program is targeted for Fall 2022. 

Regional staff will provide Council with further updates as negotiations unfold with the Local Municipalities, STOPR, and 
BusPatrol in alignment with Regional Council’s direction.  In the meantime, please contact me if you have any questions. 

Kealy 

Kealy Dedman,  P.Eng., MPA  
Commissioner of Public Works 

Region of Peel 
10 Peel Centre Drive, Suite A (5th Floor) 
Brampton, ON L6T 4B9 
905-791-7800 Ext. 4395
kealy.dedman@peelregion.ca
www.peelregion.ca

14.1-1

November 5, 2021

19796
New Stamp

19796
New Stamp


